

THE CARBINE CLUB of NEW ZEALAND

PATRON: Sir David Levene OBE, KNZM

President: JOHN LINDSAY Secretary: VICKY LATTA
PO Box 58 076, Botany, Auckland 2163 Telephone: (Bus.) 09 277 0456 Email: victoria@latta.co.nz

21 March 2017

Newsletter to members

OBITUARY

Dudley Storey OBE



Olympic rowing gold medallist Dudley Storey died on 6th March 2017 aged 77 having recently been diagnosed with Motor Neuron disease. He was a member of the New Zealand crew that won gold in the coxed four at the 1968 Mexico Olympic Games and won silver in the coxless fours at the 1972 Munich Olympic Games. He then became national rowing coach of the New Zealand eights that won back to back gold medals at the 1982 and 1983 World Championships and manager of Olympic and Commonwealth Games teams. He was made an Officer of the Order of the British Empire in 1983 for his services to rowing. His contribution to rowing was enormous and he will be greatly missed. A celebration of Dudley's life is to take place at The Don Rowlands Centre, Lake Karapiro at a later date.

24TH ANNUAL CHARITY GOLF TOURNAMENT - Monday, 6th March 2017

The 24th Annual Golf Tournament was held in beautiful weather and proved a great success. In excess of \$32,000 was raised through the generosity of our sponsors, a full field of players, raffles, donations and auction items. This will allow the Club's charity to make a generous donation to Paralympics New Zealand and Parafed Auckland for the benefit of disabled athletes. The amount to be donated to each organisation will be announced at the Annual General Meeting.

PTO

SPECIAL GENERAL MEETING – Friday 10th March 2017

At the Special General Meeting held on 10th March two new members were elected to the Club, **Gary Langford** and **Tim Johnson**. We extend a very warm welcome to both Gary and Tim and look forward to their involvement as members of the Club.

AUCKLAND CUP LUNCHEON – Friday 10th March 2017

The Auckland Cup luncheon was an enjoyable event and it was interesting to hear from jockey Danielle Johnson, trainers Jamie Richards and Stephen Marsh and Master of Ceremonies Karyn Fenton-Ellis how they thought the weather would affect the chances of the various Cup runners. A very successful sweepstake was held on the Auckland Cup and it was good to see one of our members, Barry Paterson who drew the 2nd placed horse El Pistola as one of the prizewinners.

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING - Friday 26th May 2017

The Annual General Meeting will be held on Friday 26th May with a Members luncheon to follow.

Please note there is a change of venue. The meeting will now be held at the

Epsom Bowling Club 77 The Drive Epsom.

Full information on the business of the Annual General Meeting and luncheon will be distributed later.

Regards

VJ Latta Secretary

CARBINE CLUB OF NEW ZEALAND